

LMA Head Office

- E info@lma.org.au
- P 02 9750 6833
- A 71-75 Wangee Rd Lakemba NSW
- F 02 9759 8149

Department of Planning & Environment GPO Box 39 Sydney NSW 2001

21 September 2015

Dear Sir/Madam,

Planning Proposal Submission - Macarthur Memorial Park

I am writing in support of the Catholic Metropolitan Cemeteries Trust's proposal to establish Macarthur Memorial Park to provide much needed multi-denominational cemetery space for the communities of south west Sydney.

Catholic Cemeteries & Crematoria are experienced and respected cemetery operators, dedicated to serving the beliefs of all religious and cultural groups in NSW. Members of our community are concerned that existing burial space in Sydney is in short supply. This development provides burial space for the next 100 years and will be a respected use of the Scenic Hills area with passive recreation areas, gardens and landscaped walkways available to all in the community.

Catholic Cemeteries & Crematoria are committed to protecting the beauty and heritage of the area and to providing this essential infrastructure service for south west Sydney.

This proposal should be granted every consideration, so that the growing communities of south west Sydney will have future burial space available at affordable prices in their local area for generations to come.

Yours Sincerely, Samier Dandan

LMA President

02 9750 6833 | president@lma.org.au